COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, October 12, 2009

HEADED ITEM NO. 3c)

The following report was presented to the Members at the Organisation, Procedure and Finance Committee meeting held on 24th September 2009:
“NOMINATIONS TO LOCAL TRAVELLER  ACCOMMODATION CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE (deferred from July County Council Meeting )  

By virtue of its democratic mandate South Dublin County Council is entitled to make appointments or nominations to a range of joint bodies and other elected bodies. 

In accordance with Schedule 10 (4) of the Local Government Act 2001 (Meetings and Proceedings of Local Authorities ) the Council considered the election, appointment or nomination of members (councillor and non-councillor where appropriate) to these bodies at the June 2009 Annual Meeting and resolved to consider further appointments at a later date to the Annual Meeting.  The appointment of Members to the LTACC was further deferred to this meeting of the Organisation Procedure & Finance Committee.

These appointments are now before the Council for consideration.

Local Traveller Accommodation Consultative Committee (6) 

To appoint 6 members to the Local Traveller Accommodation Consultative Committee (The provisions of Paragraph 18, Schedule 10 of the Local Government Act 2001 apply to these appointments).”
It was proposed by Councillor E. Tuffy, seconded by Councillor R. Dowds and AGREED:

“That Councillors C. King, D. Looney, G. O’Connell and E. Maloney be appointed to  the  Local Traveller Accommodation Consultative Committee”.

It was proposed by Councillor C. Brophy, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and AGREED:

“That Councillor C. Keane be appointed to the  Local Traveller Accommodation Consultative Committee”.

It was proposed by Councillor C. King, seconded by Councillor D. Looney and AGREED:

“That Councillor  G. O’Connell be appointed as Chair of the Local Traveller Accommodation Consultative Committee.”

It was agreed that the filling of the  remaining vacancy would be listed on the next meeting of the Organisation, Procedure and Finance Committee.

